
The Borough Assembly held 
a discussion during Monday’s 
meeting on the continuing is-
sues at the post office and the 
possibility of home delivery. 

The assembly has held mul-
tiple discussions on the U.S. 
Postal Service’s operations in 
Petersburg in the past, includ-
ing at its last meeting, while the 
community continues to wres-
tle with limited service window 
hours, long lines, and the lack of 
masking enforcement in the 
building. 

A draft resolution was in-
cluded in this week’s assembly 
packet requesting that the 
USPS offer home mail delivery 
in Petersburg, citing that Pe-
tersburg is the largest commu-
nity in Southeast Alaska 
without the option of home de-
livery and the problems resi-
dents face with uncertain hours 
and long lines. 

The Petersburg Chamber of 
Commerce wrote a letter in sup-
port of home delivery to the as-
sembly. 

The post office has been a 
common frustration among 

businesses according to Cham-
ber of Commerce President Jim 
Floyd, who said businesses 
have seen impacts to their labor 
and finances with the shortened 
hours. 

“It’s been a frustration be-
cause of the constant turnover 
and lack of help at the post of-
fice, so as far as a business, what 
happens is we send people up 
there and they have to wait for 
an hour or two or whatever it is 
to be able to wait,” Floyd said. 

Though businesses receive 
products through barges and 
planes, Floyd said they also get 
many items through the postal 
service such as firearms which 
makes delays in receiving items 
detrimental for business. 

Floyd believes home deliv-
ery could help the situation, but 
warned that it would take time 
and money to install mailboxes 
and that people would have to 
pay for P.O. boxes. 

“I understand, you know, 
stuff happens, we have seen 
people call in, but nothing has 
worked so far and it is frustrat-
ing, and so this is a viable op-
tion,” Floyd said. 

Assembly Member Dave 
Kensinger opened the discus-

sion during the meeting, echo-
ing some of the concerns of 
businesses in town, and said 
home delivery could provide an 
economic benefit. 

His other goal for the resolu-
tion was to get the attention of 
the post office to address what 
he felt a lot of people in the 
community feel as poor service 
and said he believed a home de-
livery option was not an unrea-
sonable request. 

“If we do get delivery serv-
ice, then we’re going to save a 
lot of money individually, our 
individual time that we have to 
spend going to the post office 
and a lot of time that the busi-
nesses have to spend paying an 
employee to go up to the post 
office to receive mail,” 
Kensinger said. 

He said one option could be 
to install banks of boxes on the 
ends of streets with a box for 
each house and that mail could 
be directly delivered to busi-
nesses. 

Assembly Member Jeff 
Meucci believed the problems 
at the post office are a topic of 
daily conversation and believed 
the resolution would be a good 
start for change. 

He said they should be care-
ful when talking about poor 
service at the post office as they 
have struggled with people and 
COVID-19. 

“Without the businesses 
having their shelves full of stuff, 
we can’t buy it, and if we can’t 
find it downtown, all those peo-
ple up in line up at the post of-
fice are getting it on Amazon or 
somewhere else,” Meucci said. 
“We need to make sure that 
businesses downtown have it 
so that we can purchase it so 
that we support the local busi-
nesses.”
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How to make sure you don’t get  
5 pairs of underwear for Christmas?

COMPUTERS IN STOCK

CREATE CUSTOM CHRISTMAS T-SHIRTS

Tech Gifts for Everyone on Your Shopping List

Family tablet Clip 3 Bluetooth 
Speaker

Handheld VHF 
Radio

Portable Hard 
Drive

inReach® 
Mini

Managed Computer Services
907-772-3100  

223 NORTH NORDIC DRIVE WEB: WWW.HOMEPORTELECTRONICS.COM

Gift Cards 
in Any Amount!

WMC Foundation offers  

A REIMBURSEMENT GRANT  

www.wmccancercare.com

UP TO $1200 YEARLY 

for individuals traveling  
outside their community 

 for cancer care. 

 
2nd Annual 

 
Line up in  

the Narrows  
& start motoring  

at 6:00 pm 
 towards  

Frederick Sound 

Saturday, Dec. 18th

Entry fees are $50 for boats UNDER 50 feet.  
$100 for boats 50 feet and over.  

Drop money off to Anchor Properties. 
 

1st place to receive 25% of the pot  
2nd to receive 15%  & 3rd place to receive 10%.  

No�ce of PIA Elec�on
There shall be an election of the Petersburg Indian 

Association Tribal Council on January 3, 2022. The polling 
location will be PIA’s Tribal Council Chambers.  The voting 
poll will open at 8am and will close at 7pm on Election 
Day. 
 
The following seats will be up for elec�on: 
 

Council Member:                        (3) – Two Year Terms 
Council Chair (President):         (1) – One Year Term 
JOM Parent Commi�ee:           (3) – Two Year Terms 
SEARHC Representa�ve:           (1) – Three Year Term 

 
Declara�ons of Candidacy must be received by 

December 27th, 2021 at 3:00pm. 
Any eligible Tribal Members wishing to run as a write‐in 

candidate must send a Le�er of Intent by 3:00pm on 
December 30th. 

A complete list of candidates will be posted at the close 
of business on December 30th, on piatribal.org,  
PIA’s Facebook page, and as a PSA on KFSK radio. 

For Declara�on of Candidacy, Absentee Ballot, Le�er  
of Intent forms, ques�ons, or to register, 
please contact the PIA office  
(8:00am‐4:30pm) at 907‐772‐3636, or 
email at piaelec�on@piatribal.org 
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Public Notices
• BE AN INFORMED CITIZEN • PARTICIPATE IN DEMOCRACY  

• EXERCISE YOUR RIGHT TO KNOW

Read the

PETERSBURG COVID-19 DATA  
AS OF THURSDAY, DECEMBER 9, 9:030 AM.

* Includes out-of-state positive case reported

*

Vaccinations Vaccination Data

Positive Cases by Status

PMC Inpatient  
Utilization

17%

COVID Patients  
Admitted

0

Healthcare Workers  
Infections

0

PMC Staffing  
Level

Inadequate

Medevac Capability

Limited

Active COVID-19 count dips to five   

 
By CHRIS BASINGER 
Pilot writer

Assembly weighs USPS home delivery

The active COVID-19 cases count fell to five on Thursday 
with two positives in the previous seven days and 11 tests 
pending results according to the Petersburg Medical Center’s 
COVID-19 Dashboard. 

Alaska Department of Health and Social Services reported 
441 new cases from December 6-7 in the state and three 
deaths. 

According to the DHSS, 56% of Alaskans aged five or older 
are fully vaccinated while 63% of residents in Petersburg Bor-
ough are fully vaccinated. 

The Petersburg School District reported seven active cases 
among staff and students in the district as of Thursday after-
noon.  

The school’s dashboard lists four cases and three on quar-
antine at Stedman Elementary School, zero cases and one on 
quarantine at Mitkof Middle School, and three cases and one 
on quarantine at Peters-burg High School. 

The borough assembly extended the emergency ordinance 
requiring masks inside public buildings during Monday’s 
meeting. 

Borough buildings have also reopened to the public as a 
result of the drop in cases. 

Home antigen testing kits are available at Rexall Drugs, 
Public Health, and the Joy Janssen Clinic. Those who test pos-
itive are urged to isolate immediately and notify close con-
tacts. 

PMC said to review symptoms with a nurse to determine 
if monoclonal antibodies  should be provid-ed. 

Antigen tests and be confirmed with a PCR test identify 
the end of isolation, establish a positive COVID diagnosis, 
and to provide proof of a negative test within three months 
of a test to travel. 

Vaccines and boosters can be scheduled by calling the 
COVID Information Line at 907-772-5788. 

Children aged 5-11 are now eligible for the pediatric 
COVID-19 vaccine, which PMC has begun ad-ministering, 
and can be scheduled by calling the COVID Information Line. 

Travel testing is available at the PMC emergency room en-
trance Monday through Saturday from 12 p.m. to 4 p.m. 

“IT’S THAT TIME AGAIN!”

Time to check your water service lines 

and water meter for proper insulation and 

heat tape connection. This will prevent your 

water lines from freezing and breaking this 

winter. 

Your Water Department provides, at no 

charge, the service of shutting off and  

turning on your water supply to accommo-

date any water pipe maintenance or to 

repair broken pipes. Hours for free call outs 

are 8 A.M. to 3:30 P.M. Monday through 

Friday. 

If you would like suggestions on winteri-

zation or water conservation, please call the 

Water Department at 772-4760. 
 

Petersburg 
      Water Department
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WARNING: 
Vehicles parked on borough 
streets when snow removal 
operations are in progress may 
be towed under provisions of 
13 AAC.02.340 of the Alaska 
Administrative code.  Vehicle 
owners should keep their cars 
off the streets when snow is 
falling and/or being cleared to 
avoid towing and impound. 
Thank you for your cooperation. 

Petersburg Borough 
Public Works Dept.
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